FLAG POLE at Camp Hammer and the eight-foot, 50-
star flag given by Mrs. Margaret Wells in memory of
her husband.

POOL at Camp Hammer was the aift of Mr and Mrs.

Baptists To Dedica

Theled “sweet sixteen

An Olympic swim star will be
among those helping dedicate
Camp Hammer Sunday at 2:30
pm. The Twin Lakes Baptist
summer camp is located on Big
Basin highway.

Cathy Ferguson is the 16-year-
old granddaughter of Mr. and

Lakes church, who donated the
camp swimming pool in her
honor.

The flag raising ceremony at
camp Sunday will be conducted
by the church Boy Scout troop
number 199 which also will pro-
vide a eolor guard.

The Harbor Masters, men’s
group from the church, will pro-
vide special music. Dr. Roy
Kraft, Twin Lakes pastor, will
be in charge of the service.

Cathy, a 1964 Olympic gold
medal winner who has been la-
and un-
spoiled,” is ranked the top wom-
an backstroke swimmer in the
United States. She also is rated
as the greatest feminine athlete
produced by the Los Angeles
Athletic club since diving cham-
pion Pat McCormick. Her world
record for the 100-meter back-
stroke still stands at 1:07.8.

She is the daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. David Ferguson of Bur-
bank where she will be a senior
in high school this fall.

Cathy will speak Sunday and
will present a swim demonstra-
tion of various strokes, plus her
specialty—the backstroke. Her

Mrs. Bert Ferguson of the Twin |

te Camp Hammer Sunday

CRAFT SESSIONS were conducted this summer at Camp Hammer.

(left) and Mrs. Don Helm were active participants.

father will narrate the demon-
stration as Cathy swims.

The youth éamp has long been
a dream of Dr. Kraft of the

Twin Lakes church. Two years
ago when the present camp
property was offered for sale,

Dr. Kraft and his brother,

Cathy Ferguson

Ralph, “tied up” the land with
the thought that it would be
ideal for a Christian camp.

In January of 1964 a lay per-

son in the church took over the
financial obligation and in Au-
gust a permit was granted to es-
tablish a youth camp. Water was

Ruth Kraft

developed from Bloom creek
and brush and dead trees were
removed. The first building was
begun in June of this year and
the first camp sessions were con-
ducted in August. Immediate
future plans include a Kkitchen
and dining hall, to be complet-
ed by next summer.

Orthodox Presbyterian Conclave
Scheduled For Oregon Next Week

Bend, Oregon, will be the site
of the fall meeting of the Pres-

bytery of the West Coast, Ortho-
dox Presbyterian church, it was
announced today.

The conclave is set for Sep-
tember 21-23, according to Rev.
Melvin B. Nonhof, pastor of the
local Orthodox Presbyterian
church. Sessions will be conduct-
ed at the Westminster' Orthodox
Presbyterian church.

Attending from the local con-

Rible Grad
Receives
Appointment

Annmincement has enome £ram

gregation will be Elder J. W.
Marcus, delegate, and Elder
Kenneth Webb, alternate. The
Women’s Preshyterian also will
convene in the Oregon city, it
was announced.,

Opening meeting is set for
Tuesday evening with business
sessions slated for Wednesday
and Thursday. Special attention
will be given to Missionary proj-
ects, it has been reported.

Aptos Baptists
Plan Meetings

The Rev. Donald Mulkey, pas-
tor of Twin Lakes Baptist church

‘of Las Vegas, will conduct a se-

ries of evangelistic meetings at
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